

College of Pharmacy & Health Sciences

2507 University Avenue
Des Moines, Iowa 50311-4505 **T** 515-271-3018

www.drake.edu/cphs

May 20, 2024

Dear Coach,

Congratulations to you and your team on a very successful season and qualifying to compete in the 2024 Girls' State Soccer Tournament. The faculty and students from the Drake University Athletic Training Program will be working with the Iowa Girls' High School Athletic Union to provide athletic training services during the state tournament.

Drake University will provide Certified Athletic Trainers at every game during the tournament to assist you and your players with the care of any injuries. We will have a blue tent set up at the facility and be on the sidelines of each game if you need our assistance. Ice is available for injuries and water and cups will be at the end of the team benches. If you have special needs or have athletes to who need to receive a treatment, please notify us in advance and we will attempt to fulfill those needs during your time in Des Moines.

As it is forecasted to be very warm, my first request would be for you to emphasize hydration and sleep to your athletes the days before the tournament. Also, if you have a Certified Athletic Trainer or other healthcare provider who works with your team, please forward our names and numbers to them so that we can make any necessary arrangements for treatments or other needs prior to the tournament.

If you or a member of your team has any questions or requests of services prior to the state tournament, please feel free to contact us at the numbers or email addresses below. We will do our best to accommodate your requests and look forward to meeting you during this event. Again, congratulations on qualifying for the state tournament and best of luck.

Sincerely,

Nate Newman, EdD, LAT, ATC 563-581-4494 nathan.newman@drake.edu

Richelle M. Williams, PhD, LAT, ATC 415-328-2287 richelle.williams@drake.edu

Sean Rogers, DAT, LAT, ATC 509-432-5929 sean.rogers@drake.edu